
1993 No. 24

2. Decisions under any protocol shall be taken only by the Parties to
the protocol concerned. Any Contracting Party that bas not ratified.
accepted or approved a protocol may part icipate as an observer in any
meeting of the parties to that protocol.

Article 33. Signature

Tis Convention shahl be open for signature at Rio de Janeiro by ail
States and any regional econoinic integration organization f rom 5 June
1992 until 14 June 1992, and! at the Unitedi Nations Headquarters in New
York from 15 June 1992 to 4 June 1993.

Article 34. Ratification, Acceptance or Approval

1. ibis Convention andi any protocol shall be subjeot to ratification,
acceptance or approval by States and by regional economic integrat ion
organizations. Instruments of ratification, acceptance or approval shall
be deposited with the Depositary.

2. Any organization referred to in paragraph 1 above which becomes a
Contractîng Party to this Convention or any protocol without any of its
member States being a Contracting Party shall be bound by ail the
obligations under the Convention or the protocol, as the case may be. In
the case of such organizations. one or more of whose member States is a
Contracting Party to this Convention or relevant protocol, the
organization andi its member States shall decide on their respective
responsibilities for the performance of their obligations under the
Convention or protocol, as the case may be. In such cases, the
organization andi the member States shah I not be entitled to exercise
rights under the Convention or relevant protocol concurrently.

3.' In their instruments of ratification, acceptance or approval, the
organizations referred to in paragraph 1 above shail declare the extent
of their competence with respect to the matters governed by the
Convention or the relevant protocol. These organizations shall also
inform the Depositary of any relevant modification in the extent of their
competence.

Article 35. Accession

1. IbisConvention and! any protocol shall be open for accession by
States and by regîinal economio integrat ion organizat ions f rom the date
on which the Convention or the protocol concerned is closed for
signature. The instruments of accession shah I be deposited with the
Depos itary.'

2. In their instruments of accession, the organ:izations referred to in
paragraph 1 above shall declare thé extent of their competence with
respect to the matters governed by the Convention or the relevant
protocol. ihese organizat ions shahIl ai so inform the Depositary of any
relevant modification ini the extent of their ccxapetence.


